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Jirah Lanzar 

The Grant Community High School September 

Student of the Month is senior Jirah Lanzar, 

daughter of Omar and Anna Mae Lanzar of  

Round Lake. 
 

Jirah's academic achievements include induction 

into the National Honor Society during her 

sophomore year and she is currently serving as 

President.  She has earned her place on Honor  

Roll each semester, has taken seven Advanced 

Placement courses, and two Dual Credit courses.  

She holds a remarkable 5.219 GPA. 
 

Her extracurricular activities include Math Team where they placed 6th in the 

Regionals Tournament, and assists her peers as a math lab tutor. She is  

working on founding and becoming president of an Asian Cultural Club.   

She is also looking forward to participating in the Fall Play and the Spring 

Musical this year. 
 

Jirah participates in the community service activities with National Honor 

Society, and volunteers at a food pantry, and helps with childcare at Willow 

Creek Community Church. 
 

In addition to all of her activities, Jirah enjoys styling and designing clothes, 

drawing, and karaoke. 
 

Her plans for the future include earning a degree in Chemical Engineering  

and pursuing a career in renewable energy.  She is evaluating her university 

options but is interested in the University of Illinois Urbana/Champaign and 

University of Wisconsin-Madison. 

              Student of the Month 
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Welcome to the first newsletter of the 2024/25 school year! It’s hard to believe, but we are 

quickly approaching the one-month mark. Over the past few weeks, I have been inspired by 

the energy and enthusiasm displayed throughout the District. GCHS staff have been going 

to great lengths to build belonging and ensure every student feels welcome and supported.  
 

Our Big Dawg mentors and peer tutors are also working hard to establish connections, 

provide support, and build culture as well. They exemplify our Portrait of a Bulldog 

competencies on a daily basis and their leadership efforts are evident in classrooms and 

hallways. Keep up the great work!   
 

We look forward to great things ahead for all students, from academic challenges and 

growth opportunities to exciting upcoming events and activities! We are thrilled to share 

that student participation in after school activities, both activities and athletics, is near  

record levels!   
 

I want to thank families as well, as they have also been instrumental in our early successes this school year. Thank 

you for the great turnout at the first Parent University of the year and Back to School Night. Your involvement, 

whether through attending events, or simply supporting learning at home, it does make a difference.   
 

We appreciate your continued support and dedication to our school community and we look forward to a terrific 

school year ahead!   
 

Sincerely, 

Christine A. Sefcik, Ed.D. 

Superintendent 

Welcome Bulldogs! 



 

 3 

Welcome to the 2024-2025 school year!  We had an amazing start to school with excellent 

attendance at Material Pick-up Days, Freshmen Orientation, Parent University, Fall Athletics 

Night, and Back to School Night. Thank you to all the families and students who got 

involved in those events to start the year in such a strong, positive way. 
 

The building has a great feel to it this year, and with more than 417 incoming freshmen and 

over 1,807 total students enrolled, we certainly continue to be a big place.  Undoubtedly, the 

uniqueness of each individual contributes to the power of the whole school community.  

There is so much to look forward to this year; every student has a place at Grant, and our 

improvements are increasing how students engage with their school community. 
 

As a school community, we learn, grow, and work to improve each year.  This year as a 

staff, we are focused on developing belonging throughout the school, and working with students through new and 

existing structures to foster belonging is part of that work.  Student voices from forums like the Student Council’s 

Bulldog Buzzfeed, the Superintendent’s Council,  and the Principal’s Advisory Council will be making a concerted 

effort to connect students and contribute to school-wide activities.  
 

Moreover, from an instructional perspective, it has been wonderful to see so many students taking advantage of  

the expanded course offerings.  Our collectively developed Portrait of a Bulldog details our goals for our graduates, 

and our Career Pathways Guide helps students navigate their high school experience.  A new tool for us this year, 

through our Student Services Teams, students will be introduced to the SchooLinks platform to support their  

college and career planning. All of these efforts are proving to be meaningful to students, as our enrollment in  

Lake County Technology Campus courses, Dual Credit courses, and Advanced Placement courses continue to  

grow again this year.   
 

Beyond instruction, there are many physical, tangible changes happening on campus to improve our learning 

environment and enhance our students’ experiences.  As part of the District’s long-standing Future Ready Pledge, 

another 13 instructional spaces were updated this summer with interactive projectors, device-casting technology, 

carpet, and flexible furniture.  Additionally, with four years of physical education as a state-wide graduation 

requirement, and 827 students enrolled in Strength and Conditioning as their PE class, many students, as well as our 

Health and Wellness Department, are eagerly looking forward to the completion of the field house addition.  This 

new area will have stations for weight and resistance training, as well as space for plyometrics and circuit training. 
 

With so much happening at Grant,  staying connected with your student is always important.  We are continuing to 

use Skyward as our Student Information System and Schoology as our learning management platform.  Parents have 

access to both systems, giving you access to your student’s academic progress.  Please see our Technology 

Department, for any access questions.  Both systems’ information provides parents with timely information and easy 

starting points to talk with your children about their school day. 
 

The excitement of the new school year is palpable, and it feels great to get the year underway.  Each student plays a 

vital role in the Grant Community, and we eagerly anticipate the unique ways in which they will capitalize on the 

opportunities and rise to the challenges that come their way. On behalf of the entire staff, we look forward to 

celebrating all the incredible achievements our students will accomplish this year! 

 

Keep It Red, 

Dr. Jeremy Schmidt 

Principal 

Success Starts Here 

https://www.grantbulldogs.org/academics/curriculum
https://www.grantbulldogs.org/academics/curriculum/career-pathways
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New Superintendent Beginning 2025-2026 

Principal Schmidt presenting awards to staff. 

In May, Dr. Christy Sefcik announced her retirement to GCHS 

families, effective at the end of the 2024-2025 school year. We are 

sure this public announcement was news to our families! However, 

Dr. Sefcik communicated her intention to retire to the Board of 

Education more than four years ago, and we have had a great deal 

of time to contemplate the district’s leadership succession plan. 

Those succession plans began in earnest this past December, after 

Dr. Sefcik formally shared her upcoming retirement with GCHS 

faculty and staff. 
 

Selecting a superintendent to lead the district is our most important 

responsibility and one we took very seriously. After careful 

consideration, we are thrilled to announce that the Board of 

Education has selected Dr. Jeremy Schmidt as the next Superintendent of Grant Community High School District 

124. Dr. Schmidt has been the beloved principal at Grant Community High School for the past 11 years, and he 

served as a divisional administrator and English teacher at GCHS prior to his role as principal. He will officially 

assume the role of superintendent on July 1, 2025. 
 

Dr. Schmidt’s leadership abilities, passion for education, and commitment to student success have been on display 

for the Board for more than a decade. With Dr. Schmidt actively participating in every Board of Education meeting 

during his 11 years as principal, he has distinguished himself as a leader instrumental in fostering a culture of 

academic excellence, innovation, and inclusivity. He brings with him a wealth of experience, valuable relationships, 

and a deep understanding of our school community. We are confident that Dr. Schmidt will continue to uphold the 

values and traditions of our district while charting a course for even greater achievements in the years to come. His 

proven leadership, dedication, and vision make him the ideal candidate to lead us into the future. 
 

Upon being selected, Dr. Schmidt shared, "I am exceptionally honored to be selected as the next superintendent of 

District 124. Being fortunate to have been part of the Grant community since 2005, I am eager to continue working 

with students, parents, faculty, staff, and the larger community in this new capacity. I recognize the full significance 

of this responsibility, and I am committed to further developing Grant Community High School’s rich history by 

working together to expand the opportunities we provide all students. I look forward to working alongside Dr. 

Sefcik over the next year to learn from her and better understand the community from the superintendent’s role. 

Moreover, I appreciate the School Board’s foresight in planning for this transition so we can continue to provide 

seamless leadership while moving from one superintendent to the next. I am excited to take these next steps together 

and thank you for your support." 
 

As one of the many benefits of promoting internally to a qualified candidate, we are looking forward to a very 

smooth transition. Dr. Sefcik has more than a year to pass along the knowledge and experience she has gained as our 

superintendent, and Dr. Schmidt has an equal length of time to prepare to fill his current school leadership role. 
 

This decision was also an act of financial stewardship by the Board of Education. With an ideal internal candidate 

fully prepared to take on this new leadership role, a costly superintendent search, estimated on average to be 

between $40,000-$100,000, was avoided. 
 

We hope you join us in congratulating Dr. Jeremy Schmidt on his selection as the next superintendent of Grant 

Community High School District 124! 



 

 

A continuum of special education services exists 
through Grant Community High School. This includes 

the opportunity for a comprehensive case study 
evaluation when appropriate. Parents/guardians have 
the right to receive a copy of 23 III. Admin. Code Part 
226 and “A Parents’ Guide- The Educational Rights of 

Students with Disabilities.” 
 

Students with disabilities who do not qualify for an 
individualized education program under the federal 

Individuals with Disabilities Education Act, may qualify 
for services under Section 504 of the federal 

Rehabilitation Act of 1973 if the student (1) has a 
physical or mental impairment that substantially limits 
one or more major life activities, (2) has a record of a 
physical or mental impairment, or (3) is regarded as 

having a physical or mental impairment. 
 

Requests or inquiries should be directed  
to a student’s counselor of record.  
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The Student Online Personal Protection Act, or SOPPA, is the  

data privacy law that regulates student data collection and use  

by schools, the Illinois State Board of Education, and District  

#124 vendors. 
 

On August 23, 2019, Illinois Governor J.B. Pritzker signed into  

law a new version of SOPPA that gives parents/guardians  

greater control over student data. Among the changes is a new 

requirement to enact breach notifications that are available to the 

public. SOPPA will also require Illinois school districts to provide additional guarantees that student data is 

protected when collected and that data is used for beneficial purposes only. The law is effective on July 1, 2021.  

 

District #124 values your child's privacy and strives to ensure that parents/guardians are aware of what web-based 

tools and applications that are being used for educational purposes. A list of all District #124 approved web-based 

tools, written agreements with operators, and a list of data elements shared can be found on our D124 Data Privacy 

Agreements webpage. 
 

Parents/guardians have the right to inspect, review, and correct information maintained by the school, operator,  

and the Illinois State Board of Education. All requests should be directed to the Director of Technology by using  

the following email address: soppa.request@grantbulldogs.org.  
 

For more information about SOPPA, visit our SOPPA resources page. 

https://sdpc.a4l.org/district_search_national.php?districtID=6282
https://sdpc.a4l.org/district_search_national.php?districtID=6282
mailto:soppa.request@grantbulldogs.org
https://www.grantbulldogs.org/families/gchs-tech/student-online-personal-protection-act-soppa
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Grant Community High School is pleased to announce the selection of 

Mrs. Sharon Burr & Mrs. Kimberly Schnoor to the Hall of Fame. 
 

Sharon Burr graduated from GCHS in the Class of 1971, representing a long legacy of GCHS graduates. Sharon’s 

father, Thomas “Ray” Walk, and several of her aunts graduated from GCHS, dating back to 1935. This is where Sharon 

met her high school sweetheart and husband, Carl “Rick” Burr (Class of 1970). Rick and Sharon’s children and 

grandchildren have all attended GCHS as well. Sharon encompasses all things Grant Community High School and she 

is known throughout the community as a lifelong resident of Fox Lake who is passionate in her support of 

GCHS!  During her time at Grant, Mrs. Burr was involved in multiple activities including serving on the Student 

Council, Homecoming Court, as a student aide, and participating in cheerleading all four years, including serving as 

Captain of the Varsity Cheer Team. Her unwavering devotion to GCHS is what drew her back as an employee, where 

she served as a dedicated employee for more than 30 years. She wore many hats during her tenure and worked in 

several departments, before retiring from the Business Office in June 2016. For many, many years, Sharon played an 

integral part in planning the annual Grant Community High School Foundation Gala, supporting students in financial 

need. She continues to serve on the Board of Directors for the GCHS Foundation. Sharon also continues to give back to 

the community, donating time and resources to the Fox Lake Round Lake Area Rotary Club and to Grant 

Township. Her days of cheerleading may have ended when she graduated in 1971, but to this day, she is the unofficial 

cheerleader in the community for Grant Community High School, always positively promoting GCHS in all that they 

do for children and families alike.   
 

Kimberly Carlson Schnoor graduated from GCHS in the Class of 1973. The Schnoor and Carlson families include three 

generations of graduates from GCHS, starting with her mother-in-law Letra McNeil Schnoor, who was the 

valedictorian for the Class of 1943. All have achieved success in various endeavors since their time at Grant. Just a few 

short years after graduation, in 1980, Kim began giving back to GCHS by serving on the Board of Education. She 

served as a Board member for 10 years, the Vice-President for 9 years, and as the Board President for 6 years, 

culminating in a total of 25 years of dedicated community service. She played an integral part in the school facility 

being what it is today, as the Co-Chair of the 2000 Referendum Committee and Chair of the 2008 Referendum 

Committee, both of which were successful under her leadership and permitted us to have school facilities that are 

second to none. In her profession, Mrs. Schnoor is a well-respected and successful real estate broker in the local 

area.  She is the recipient of the Re/Max Hall of Fame Award, Re/Max Lifetime Achievement Award, National Winner 

of Re/Max International’s Highest Honor: The Platinum Club Award, and the Miracle Agent/Donor: Children’s Miracle 

Network Hospital. Mrs. Schnoor continues to give back to the community, by being a long-standing member of the Fox 

Lake Round Lake Area Rotary Club, serving as the Vice-President and President, before becoming an honorary 

member in 2009. She has served in a variety of leadership roles at the Joyful Spirit United Methodist Church, including 

Lay Leader and Member of the Administrative Council. She currently serves as a member of the Board of Directors of 

the Antioch Area Healthcare Accessibility Alliance, serving families in need. From 2005 to 2015, Mrs. Schnoor 

graciously provided the Letra (Lee) McNeil Schnoor scholarship for GCHS students.  She has also been an annual 

participant in the GCHS Career Day. Mrs. Schnoor’s service has, no doubt, had a lasting impact on many students, staff 

members, and families within our community.  
 

Our inductees will take part in several homecoming activities, including a reception in their honor on September 19, 

2024, a school pep assembly, the varsity football game, and the homecoming parade. Please join us for the following 

homecoming activities to recognize our Hall of Fame recipients: 
 

September 19, 2024—A reception at 6:30 PM in the auditorium lobby followed by a Board of Education meeting at 7:00 

PM to formally recognize the inductions. 

September 20, 2024—Recognition at an all-school pep assembly that begins at 12:30 PM in the field house and at the 

beginning of the varsity football game that evening.  

September 21, 2024—Homecoming parade on Grand Avenue at 9:00 AM.  
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Our Mamma Mia-themed Homecoming week is approaching quickly! It’s a week jam-packed with dress-up days 

and events, during and after school. Hopefully, everyone can join in and show their Bulldog spirit between 

September 16th and September 20th! 
 

Fun fact! All of the spirit days are inspired by the songs from Mamma Mia. The week will kick off on Monday with 

“Gimme! Gimme! Gimme!”. Give us your best lazy outfit and wear pajamas to school.  7:40-9:25 AM, seniors will be 

out in the community painting windows of local businesses.  After school there are a lot of events students can 

participate in! Powderpuff players, juniors and seniors, will have practice from 3:20-5:35 PM.  
 

Tuesday is “Money, Money, Money”. Wear as much green as you can. Powderpuff will practice from 3:20-5:35 PM. 

Today is also the last day for Seniors to vote for Homecoming Royalty! 
 

Wednesday is "Lei All Your Love On Me". Join the Science department and show off your best Hawaiian shirt! When 

classes are done, students are welcome to join us for our annual Block Party! Our Block Party will take place between 

4:30-6:30 PM outside the fieldhouse. This event is free to students and food, games, and face painting will be 

available. Following the Block Party, we will cheer on the Juniors and Seniors as they take the field for Powderpuff. 

The Powderpuff game will run from 7:00-9:00 PM. The gate to the game opens at 6:45 PM and tickets are $3. 
 

On Thursday, dress for “The Name of the Game”. Represent by wearing your favorite sports jersey or shirt.  
 

And of course, Friday is “The Winner Takes It All”. Break out your best spirit wear! Wear as much spirit wear as you 

can! There will be a pep assembly during school to get everyone pumped up for the football games that night! The 

Homecoming Court will be announced before the Varsity game. Freshmen play at 5:00 PM and the Varsity game 

kicks off at 7:15 PM. 
 

The fun doesn’t stop there! Our Homecoming parade starts at 9:00 AM on Saturday for the whole community to 

watch. If you would like to be in the parade, please fill out the Parade Entry Form. There will also be building  

tours for alumni and community members starting at 10:30 AM. Later that night is the Homecoming dance from  

7:00-10:00 PM. 
 

Saturday evening the students of Grant look to celebrate victory with the Homecoming dance at 7:00 PM in the 

Fieldhouse. Students can purchase tickets to the dance at the school bookstore from 7:30 AM-3:00 PM starting on 

Monday, September 16.  Tickets are $15.00 per person. PRIOR to purchasing a ticket. Tickets WILL NOT be sold  

at the door.  Anyone attending the dance should review the Dance Policy and Dress Code. 
 

With everything going on during the week, make sure you enjoy the fun! Any questions regarding Homecoming 

should be addressed to Mrs. Payton Montemayor at pmontemayor@grantbulldogs.org. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1oI_FhrSu_Y908DBohV7QIVFhw4RVkijgq9R0QHR-rTQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.grantbulldogs.org/site/Default.aspx?PageID=79
mailto:pjordan@geantbulldogs.org
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Director of Safety & Security 

Joins Bulldog Family 
We are pleased to announce the appointment of our new Director of 

Safety & Security, Brian Mullen, who joins us with a wealth of 

experience and a deep commitment to creating a safe and secure 

environment for our students, staff, and families. 
 

Residing in Grayslake, IL, Brian brings a robust background in law 

enforcement and public safety to Grant Community High School. He 

graduated from Benedictine College in Atchison, Kansas, in 1994 with 

a Bachelor’s degree in Sociology, and began his career in safety and 

security shortly thereafter. 
 

Brian served with distinction in the Waukegan Police Department for 

27 years, starting as a patrol officer and eventually rising to the rank of 

Deputy Chief. Throughout his career, he held various roles, including 

Community Policing Officer, Detective, Detective Supervisor, Juvenile Officer, DARE Officer, Crisis Negotiator, and 

Patrol Commander. His extensive experience in law enforcement, particularly in working with juveniles and local 

school districts, makes him an invaluable asset to our community. More recently, he managed public safety for three 

hospitals in Northern Illinois with Advocate Healthcare, where he oversaw security operations and ensured the 

safety of both staff and patients. 
 

His passion for safety and security was sparked at a high school career day, where he was inspired by two Dallas 

police officers to pursue a career in law enforcement. This passion has only grown over the years, driven by his 

desire to positively impact the lives of young people. Reflecting on his experiences, Brian shared, “I remember the 

adults who helped me when I was struggling as a teenager, and I wanted the opportunity to provide the same 

guidance they provided me. When students are engaged, a safe environment follows.” 
 

In addition to his professional qualifications, Brian has a personal connection to educational settings, having fond 

memories of his own high school years at Bishop Lynch High School in Dallas, Texas, where he graduated in 1990 

and was part of the 1988 state championship football team. His educational philosophy, “Find value in every life 

experience, good or bad. Some of the most amazing accomplishments come from struggle,” reflects his belief in the 

importance of resilience and learning through challenges. 
 

Outside of work, Brian is an avid fan of college football and track, and enjoys supporting the Chicago Bears. He is 

also a proud father of fraternal twins who are freshmen in college, one at Michigan State University and the other at 

the University of Dayton, where his eldest daughter also graduated. 
 

As he steps into his new role at Grant, Brian is eager to connect with the community and listen to feedback from 

faculty, students, parents, and visitors. His primary goal for his first year is to learn what makes Grant unique and to 

provide a safe learning environment for everyone. He is committed to leveraging his experience and dedication to 

ensure that our school remains a place where every member feels secure, valued, and able to thrive. 
 

We are confident that Brian’s leadership will greatly enhance our commitment to safety and security at Grant, and 

we look forward to the positive impact he will have on our campus community. Please join us in welcoming Brian 

Mullen to the Bulldog family! 

Brian Mullen, Director of Safety & Security 



 

 

Welcoming all to a safe, secure, and supportive environment is one of Grant Community High School District’s 

ongoing goals. As part of that effort at the start of the new school year, this article is intended to communicate 

several safety-related matters. 
 

• We maintain a secure campus and all visitors must report to the security station at our main entrance (door #1). 

At the security station, all visitors are asked to present a driver’s license or valid State ID for a background 

screening. Visitors without appropriate ID are not allowed into the building. Visitors who successfully clear the 

background screening, may be granted access to the building. Visitors who do not clear the screening will be 

addressed by an administrator, Student Resource Officer, or other school official. This layer of security 

compliments other ongoing safety measures, including safety training, video surveillance, security guards, and 

the electronic access-controlled doors. Campus opens for student access at 7:00 AM.  From 7:40 AM – 3:10 PM all 

exterior doors are locked. 
 

• Another important safety-related topic is “reunification.” There are a number of circumstances that could cause 

the district to evacuate students, release students early, or release students later than the normal schedule. These 

circumstances may include: severe weather or flooding, power or water outage, hazardous materials, or a crisis 

near or at the school. In situations like these, it may be necessary for families to come pick up students in a 

formalized and controlled release process in coordination with the local fire department, police department and 

school district. This is called reunification.   
 

• Reunification may be a time-consuming process. In the event a reunification is necessary, please be patient so 

that we may assure the safety of all students and staff during this controlled release process. It is our goal to 

reunify students with their parents as soon as it is safe to do so. Please understand that during an emergency, 

there may be a need to shelter students in a safe place within the school or move students to an alternative 

location. Multiple alternative locations have already been identified and procedures have been developed in case 

such a need arises. For the safety of our students, those locations will not be communicated in advance.  
 

• If a reunification is necessary at school or in an alternative location, parents will be notified 

through Skylert and provided reunification instructions. For that reason, it is important that 

your contact information is accurate and up-to-date. Changes may be requested by you 

directly through Skyward or you may contact the school at (847) 587-2561.       
 

• A Skylert emergency alert test was performed on August 14.  If you did not receive a call or email, please contact 

the Main Office at (847) 576-2561 and share updated contact information.   
 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the school.  

School Safety 

9 

As we enter into the 2024 Football season, please keep the following information  
in mind: 
 

• All CURRENT Grant students will be admitted to games for FREE. Students 
must show their 2024-2025 school ID for free admission. 

• Outside food and drink, backpacks, noise makers, signs, flags, and athletic 
equipment (balls) are not allowed. 

• All students younger than a Freshman must be accompanied by an adult. 

• There is no re-entry. 
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Bulldogs on Staff 

We are thrilled to welcome Holly Ascencio to our Special Education Department! Holly, a 

GCHS alumna, has a B.S. in Special Education from Southern Illinois University Carbondale. 

She comes to us with experience as a Behavior Specialist and Teacher at SEDOL. Holly will be 

teaching Cross-CAT Math this year. Outside of school, Holly loves arts and crafts, running, 

and reading. A fun fact about Holly is that she is ambidextrous! She looks forward to finding 

her place at Grant and being a guide for our students. Welcome back, Holly! 

Holly Ascencio 

Join us in welcoming Luke Blaszczyk as a Full-Time Substitute! Luke graduated from the 

University of Illinois Urbana-Champaign in 2024 with a degree in Economics. He has 

experience in tutoring and lifeguarding and enjoys playing sports and video games.  

A fun fact about Luke is that he did research with Hawksbill Sea Turtles in Belize. He looks 

forward to making meaningful connections with our students and staff. We’re excited to have 

Luke at Grant! 

Luke Blaszczyk  

Welcome Joey Califf to his first full year as a Full-Time Substitute! Joey, a GCHS alum (Class of 

2019), graduated from Illinois State University with a History Major and a Political Science 

Minor. He has experience as a Gymnastics Coach and continues to coach cheer and tumble. 

Joey will also be the Assistant Varsity Cheerleading Coach at Grant. In his free time, he enjoys 

video games and golfing. Fun fact: Joey can solve six different types of Rubik’s cubes! We’re 

glad to have you back, Joey!  

We’re excited to welcome Jessica Coletto as our new EL Coordinator! With 15 years at Big 

Hollow School District and advanced degrees in Curriculum & Instruction and Educational 

Leadership, Jessica is eager to support our students. A Crystal Lake South alumna, she enjoys 

Orangetheory Fitness and boating. Fun fact: she attended a White House wedding in first 

grade! Her motto is “Don’t stop until you’re proud.” Welcome to the Bulldog family, Jessica!  

Congratulations to Jessica Dart on her new role as the Health & Wellness Teacher 

Leader! After 20 years as a PE teacher at Grant, Jessica will now work closely with 

department leaders and administrators to bring new ideas and resources to her 

department. She is eager to collaborate with new colleagues and take on new 

challenges. Jessica’s goal is to keep an open mind and enhance the Health & 

Wellness Department. Best of luck, Jessica!  

Continues on page 11... 

Joey Califf 

Jessica Coletto 

Jessica Dart & department members 
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We’re thrilled to welcome Connor Donahoe, a 2016 Grant grad, as our new Paraprofessional. 

Connor, who earned his degree in Interdisciplinary Studies from Lindenwood University in 

2023, previously worked as a Guest Teacher. He’s excited to return to Grant, bringing his 

passion for supporting students and creating positive environments. Connor enjoys disc 

golfing, spending time near water, and has a cat named Macaroni. His educational philosophy 

is inspired by Martin Luther King Jr.: "Take the first step." We’re excited to have Connor back 

and look forward to his contributions!  

Connor Donahue 

Welcome JP Gizowski to his first full year as a Full-Time Substitute at Grant! A proud GCHS 

alum (Class of 2018), JP holds an Associate’s Degree from the College of Lake County and a 

Bachelor’s Degree from the University of Wisconsin-Whitewater. He is also the Head Coach 

for both the Boys and Girls Volleyball teams at Grant. JP enjoys outdoor activities and is 

thrilled to be back at GCHS, where he has fond memories as a student. His goal this year is to 

make a positive impact. Welcome back, JP!  

JP Gizowski 

We are excited to welcome Joe Gorden to our Math Department! Joe is a Grant Community 

High School alum (Class of 2019) and recently graduated from the University of Wisconsin-

Whitewater with a B.S. in Education in Mathematics. He will be teaching Geometry and 

Algebra 2 and will also serve as an Assistant Baseball Coach. Joe’s favorite high school 

memory is building lasting relationships with his teammates, and he aims to do the same  

with his students and players. A fun fact about Joe is that he was a National Champion in 

snowmobile racing in 3rd grade! Welcome back to Grant, Joe!  

Joe Gorden 

We’re excited to introduce Merlin Hahn as a new Job Coach for our Transition Program! 

Merlin brings valuable experience from his work as a Paraprofessional Educator at Grant. He 

is eager to support students in exploring career opportunities and building essential life skills. 

Outside of work, Merlin enjoys spending time with family and playing basketball. Welcome to 

your new role, Merlin!  

Merlin Hahn 

We’re pleased to announce Noah Hawke’s transition from Security to a Paraprofessional in 

our Special Education Department! Noah has been with Grant for nearly two years and will 

now assist in the LOP program. He is excited to help our students succeed and continue his 

education. Noah looks forward to getting to know the students and teachers he will be 

working with. Best of luck, Noah, in your new role!  

Noah Hawke 

Continued from page 10... 

Continues on page 12... 



 

 12 

We’re thrilled to announce that Andrea Kosmicki is stepping into the role of Assistant Director 

of Special Education. With 17 years in education and four years at Grant, Andrea brings 

valuable experience from her previous role as 504 Plan Coordinator. She holds a strong 

background in managing 504 Plans and IEP reviews, and will now focus on overseeing these 

plans, coordinating transition meetings, and supporting staff evaluations. Andrea is dedicated 

to enhancing student integration and professional development. Congratulations, Andrea, on 

this well-deserved promotion!  

Andrea Kosmicki 

Welcome Jaclyn Schneider to our English Department! Jaclyn has a B.S. in Secondary English 

Education from the University of Nebraska-Lincoln and an M.Ed. in Curriculum and 

Instruction from Doane University. She has taught English in Nebraska and at Edgewood 

Middle School in Highland Park. Jaclyn will be teaching English 9 and Honors English 9. A 

fun fact: Jaclyn has been in the audience of The Ellen Show three times! She’s excited to get to 

know everyone and make a positive impact. Welcome to Grant, Jaclyn!  

Jaclyn Schneider 

Please join us in welcoming Teresa Victores as our new EL teacher! Teresa has a Master's 

Degree in Education from National Louis University and previously taught Spanish and EL at 

Oak Lawn Community High School. Originally from Argentina, she grew up attending 

Instituto Ana Maria Janer in Buenos Aires. Teresa enjoys hiking, gardening, and yoga. Her 

goal this year is to collaborate with the team to help our EL students succeed. Fun fact: 

Teresa’s dream job, if not teaching, would have been a DJ or a marketing project manager! We 

are excited to have Teresa at Grant!  

Teresa Victores 

Welcome Aubrey Wray to our Art Department! Aubrey recently graduated from Northern 

Illinois University with a B.S. in Art and Design Education and will be teaching Art part-time. 

She is passionate about helping students grow as artists and fostering a creative environment. 

Aubrey enjoys photography, drawing, painting, and playing the trumpet. Fun fact: If not 

teaching, Aubrey’s dream job would have been a music photographer. She looks forward to 

building strong relationships with her students. We’re excited to have Aubrey with us!  

Aubrey Wray 

Continued from page 11... 
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7 Back-to-School Tips for Parent & Teens 
Heading back to school can be an anticipated time for teens. From shopping for that first-day outfit to organizing those 

new school supplies, to catching up with friends, there is a lot to be excited about. But for some teens, starting a new 

school year can cause stress and anxiety. The unknowns—new classes, new teachers, or even transitioning to a new 

school—can be intimidating and frightening. As a parent, you can help calm their anxiety. We’ve prepared a toolkit of 

back-to-school tips that can help the whole family adjust to the new school year with less stress and more excitement. 
 

Here are seven evidence-based back-to-school tips for 2024 that will support both teens and parents. 
 

1. Create a routine to reduce stress during the school year. 

Establishing structure and routine is an essential part of back-to-school preparation. After summer vacation, it can be 

difficult to adjust to a schedule, particularly for teens who have been up late at night and staying in bed all day. 

To ease your teen in to the schedule change, start establishing structure before the first day of school. Begin shifting to 

earlier bed times and wakeup times to get the circadian rhythm back on track. The week before school, consider 

planning some early morning family activities. If your meal schedule has been topsy-turvy, get back to a more regular 

routine, with earlier breakfasts. Your teen may be slow to adjust, but they will thank you when that “first day” alarm 

goes off. 

 

2. Help your teen develop healthy coping strategies. 

Without healthy coping mechanisms, teens can let stress and anxiety get the best of them. And when anxiety takes 

over, teens can make poor choices, such as skipping school, acting out, or substance use. An EdWeek Research 

Center survey of more than 1000 high school students found that anxiety fell just below physical illness and bad 

weather as the top reason high school students missed school. Hence, it’s important to let your teen know that stress 

and worry are a part of life, but avoidance and poor behavior are not solutions. Supplying your teen with healthy 

coping strategies will not only give them tools to overcome the anxiety of a new school year, but strategies they can 

apply to overcome future obstacles. 
 

Healthy coping strategies to manage teen stress and anxiety: 

• Find the positive in any situation 

• Take a 10-minute walk outside 

• Call a friend 

• Journal 

• Put on your favorite music playlist 

• Exercise 
 

3. Focus on the positive. 

Looking at the positives of a situation can help teens feel better about any situation. While it’s important to avoid toxic 

positivity, paying attention to the good things in life helps build resilience, according to research. In one study, people 

who wrote lists of things they were grateful for had higher levels of well-being. Ask your teen to share three things 

that went well each day during the first week of school. They may also want to talk about the not-so-good things, and 

that’s okay. Validate what didn’t go well, and encourage them to also recognize the positives. 
 

4. Practice breathing exercises to reduce anxiety. 

Using the breath is a back-to-school tip for teens that they can activate at any moment, and experience immediate 

positive effects. Research shows that breath awareness is one of the most effective and accessible tools for self-

regulation and calming the nervous system. Breathing slowly, while we focus on each inhale and exhale, activates the  
Continues on page 14... 

https://www.newportacademy.com/resources/empowering-teens/teen-wont-get-out-of-bed/
https://www.newportacademy.com/resources/restoring-families/family-activities/
https://www.edweek.org/leadership/students-are-missing-school-because-theyre-too-anxious-to-show-up/2023/10
https://www.newportacademy.com/resources/empowering-teens/coping-skills-teens/
https://www.newportacademy.com/resources/empowering-teens/coping-skills-teens/
https://www.newportacademy.com/resources/mental-health/toxic-positivity/
https://www.newportacademy.com/resources/mental-health/toxic-positivity/
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3126111/
http://www.breakthroughealing.org/Documents/GratitudeStudy2003.pdf
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Continued from page 13... 

parasympathetic nervous system (the “rest and digest” or “calm and connect” system). Therefore, the sympathetic 

nervous system (the “fight, flight or freeze” system) takes a step back. Hence, the breath can be a powerful vehicle for 

carrying us through challenging emotions and situations. For teens, that might be a math test, sports practice, a music 

recital, a first date, or a confrontation with peers. 
 

A Breathing Practice to Reduce School Stress 

Doing this practice once a day, or whenever they feel anxious, can be a helpful back-to-school tip for kids of any age. 

For teens who have social anxiety that is triggered at school, it may be helpful to use conscious breathing several times 

throughout the day. 
 

1. Sit comfortably in a chair, with your feet on the floor and hands in your lap. 

2. Inhale slowly through the nose for a count of four, allowing the air to fill your belly. 

3. Hold the breath in for a count of four. 

4. Exhale slowly through the mouth for a count of four. 

5. As you breathe, visualize a healing blue or white light washing over your body. Finally, hold the breath for a 

count of four. 

6. Repeat the sequence for four minutes. 

7. Ideally, repeat the exercise for four minutes, four times a day. 

8. Consequently, practicing Square Breathing several times daily will help teens become calmer and more relaxed. 
 

5. Change the way you think about stress. 

Families are busy, and the school year will likely bring a new set of stressors. The question is: Can we look at stress in a 

new, more positive way? Stress can serve as inspiration and fuel to help us get things done. A Harvard study found 

that people who viewed stress as a motivation for better performance did better on tests and managed their stress 

better than those who tried to ignore their stress. However, it’s essential to take “stress breaks”—times when you 

consciously relax and release tension throughout the day. One of the best back-to-school tips for parents is do these 

practices alongside their teens. The whole family can take a stress break together, and each individual family member 

can come up with their own preferred ways to de-stress. 
 

6. Open communication with your teen is key. 

During the busy school year, real communication can fall by the wayside. It’s hard enough to keep each other updated 

on the logistics, not to mention having meaningful conversations. An ongoing, meaningful connection between kids 

and parents is one of the most powerful factors in supporting teen mental and physical health. When talking with your 

teen, it’s helpful to pay attention to their nonverbal communication, as well as what they say. Sometimes they can’t 

express in words all of the emotions that lie beneath. Pay close attention not only to the content of a conversation, but 

also to your teen’s body language and tone. Help them feel heard, understood, and that their feelings are validated.  
Adapted from: https://www.newportacademy.com/resources/empowering-teens/back-school-strategies/ 

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3410434/
https://www.newportacademy.com/resources/empowering-teens/back-school-strategies/
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This summer, we made a number of 

exciting updates across our campus 

to enhance the learning and athletic 

environments for our students and 

staff. These improvements reflect our commitment to providing modern, functional spaces that meet the needs of our 

school community. 
 

One of the highlights of this summer’s renovations was the modernization of 13 

classrooms. These spaces have been outfitted with new furniture, technology,  

and design elements to support collaborative and flexible learning. These updates 

are part of our ongoing effort to create dynamic classrooms that foster 21st-century 

skills and engagement. 
 

We’ve also focused on improving specialized classrooms and facilities. The Foods 

Room has been equipped with new stoves, enhancing the culinary experience for 

our students. In the woodshop and small engines room, the installation of a new dust collector has significantly 

improved air quality and safety. The cafeteria kitchen has also been upgraded with a new dishwasher to ensure 

efficient and high-standard operations. 
 

Our athletic facilities have also seen significant enhancements. The track has 

been resurfaced and restriped, providing a fresh, safe surface for our runners. 

The Field House gym and dance room floors have been refinished and 

repainted, bringing new life and energy to these well-used spaces. Over in the 

West Gym, new lighting and a fresh coat of 

paint have brightened the area, creating a more 

welcoming environment for both students and 

athletes. Outside, we’ve added a new shed for 

the softball team to provide additional storage 

space for equipment, and the BAC soccer and lacrosse field has been redone, offering 

a refreshed playing surface that is ready for the upcoming seasons. 
 

In addition to these facility updates, we have transformed our main hallway display 

case into a modern showcase that highlights our students’ achievements and school 

spirit. The old display case has been removed, and the space has been 

upgraded with new drywall, fresh paint, and updated lighting. This 

revamped area now features an impressive Student of the Month and 

Student Representative to the Board of Education display. We’ve also 

installed a new screen that displays photos of Grant-focused content, 

creating a dynamic and engaging visual experience for everyone who 

passes by. 
 

Finally, we’re excited about the ongoing addition to the Weight Room, 

which is expected to be completed by January 2025. This project reflects 

our dedication to expanding fitness facilities and promoting a healthy 

lifestyle for our students and staff. 
 

These improvements are all part of our continuous effort to enhance the learning and extracurricular experience on 

campus. We look forward to seeing our students and staff enjoy these updated spaces! 

21st Century Classroom Renovations 

GCHS Hardhat Update 

Interior of Field House 

New Softball Shed 

Updated Hallway Display Case 
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Process for Reporting of Sexual Assault 
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We are excited to announce the addition of three new extracurricular activities to our lineup this year: the Baking 

Club, Creative Fibers Club, and Girls Flag Football. These clubs provide unique opportunities for students to explore 

new interests, develop skills, and connect with peers who share similar passions. 
 

Baking Club: A Sweet Opportunity to Expand Culinary Passions 

The Baking Club offers students a chance to dive deeper into the world of pastry baking and expand on their 

culinary passions. Students will have the opportunity to use familiar baking skills to create delicious pastries while 

enhancing their knowledge and techniques. This club aims to create an enriching environment where students can 

not only practice their baking skills but also share their love for baking with others. 
 

Creative Fibers Club: Crafting with Community 

The Creative Fibers Club provides a unique opportunity for students to explore the world of fiber arts. This club 

focuses on crafts such as knitting, crocheting, weaving, and spinning, allowing students to use fibers, typically yarn, 

to create both artistic and practical projects. Whether students are interested in learning a new skill or expanding on 

an existing hobby, the Creative Fibers Club offers an inclusive and welcoming environment for all. It's a perfect space 

for students to unwind, be creative, and share their projects and progress with like-minded peers. 
 

Girls Flag Football: Building Skills and Friendships 

Girls Flag Football is a fast-growing sport both in Illinois and across the country, and we are thrilled to introduce it to 

our extracurricular lineup. With many students eager to get involved, this club offers a fantastic opportunity to 

develop skills in teamwork, leadership, and sportsmanship while forming new friendships. Thanks to a generous 

$2,500 donation from Bears Outreach, we were able to purchase essential items like footballs, flags, field markers, and 

uniforms, which have been instrumental in establishing our pilot Girls Flag Football program. With several 

conference schools already forming teams, there is great excitement about the potential for competition and 

camaraderie, and we look forward to seeing our team take the field and compete. 
 

We are excited to see our students engage in these new activities, develop their passions, and create lasting 

memories. Whether they're baking delicious pastries, crafting with fibers, or scoring touchdowns on the field, these 

clubs offer something for everyone. We encourage all students to explore these opportunities and find a club that 

excites them! 

Expanding Extracurricular Opportunities 

Getting Down to Business 
Curriculum Highlight—Technology Support Internship & Mobile App Design 

Continues on page 21... 

TSI students work together to  
repair a Chromebook. 

Are you interested in technology and looking for hands-on experience that will prepare you for a future career? Our 

Technology Support Internship (TSI) and Mobile App Design classes are perfect opportunities to dive into the world 

of IT and app development while still in high school! 
 

Technology Support Internship (TSI) 

The Tech Support Internship is a fantastic way to gain real-world experience in the 

field of information technology. In this class, you’ll serve as the first line of technical 

support, helping to resolve device problems and assisting both students and staff 

with technology-related issues. You’ll learn how to troubleshoot hardware, 

understand basic network concepts, support new technologies, and repair devices, 

all within a practical, hands-on classroom setting. But that's not all! When you’re 

not providing tech support, you’ll have the chance to explore a self-directed learning pathway of your choice.  

These pathways are designed to help you prepare for career readiness and earn certifications that are  
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Academic Lab Resources 

SUBJECT AREA LOCATIONS HOURS OF OPERATION 

Art 108 TEAM 

EL 279 TEAM 

English 241 Period 1, TEAM, Periods 3-11 

French 292 TEAM 

Health & Wellness Gymnasium TEAM 

Math 
157 

163 (TEAM only) 

Period 1, TEAM, Periods 3-11 

Mondays & Wednesdays 3:15-4:05 PM 

Tuesdays & Thursdays 7:00-7:35 AM 

Music 143 TEAM 

Science 187 TEAM 

Social Studies 241 TEAM 

Spanish 290 TEAM 

Testing Center Library Period 1, TEAM, Periods 3-11 

Continued from page 20... 

highly valued in the tech industry. Whether you’re interested in Web Design, Programming, CompTIA A+ and 

Network+ certifications, Microsoft Office Specialist (MOS), or Google Apps Certification, TSI gives you the flexibility 

to focus on what matters most to you. Plus, students can repeat this class, allowing for even more learning and 

growth opportunities. 
 

Mobile App Design 

Do you have an idea for the next big app? Our Mobile App Design class will help 

you bring that idea to life! Over the course of a semester, you’ll learn the 

fundamentals of professional software design using the Swift programming 

language—one of the leading languages for developing iOS apps. Guided through 

the creation of various apps, you’ll build your skills progressively, tackling 

projects of increasing complexity. By the end of the class, you’ll have the 

opportunity to design and develop your own custom app, applying everything 

you’ve learned to create something uniquely yours. Not only is this a great way to 

showcase your creativity and technical skills, but it also prepares you for one of the 

fastest-growing and highest-paid careers in the job market today—software development. 
 

Why Enroll? 

Both of these classes provide invaluable hands-on experience, practical knowledge, and industry-recognized 

certifications that will make you stand out in college applications and future job searches. Whether you’re aiming to 

pursue a career in IT, software development, or simply want to enhance your tech skills, TSI and Mobile App Design 

offer something for everyone. Talk to your counselor today about how you can fit TSI or Mobile App Design into 

your schedule and take the first step toward a future in technology! 

Students meet with mobile app developer. 
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The College & Career Center (CCC) is located in the library and is open from 7:40 AM - 3:10 PM, Monday through 

Friday. Throughout the year, the CCC hosts various college visits, financial aid workshops, career workshops, and 

individual appointments to better assist students with their post-high school planning. Students can drop in or make 

an appointment with Mrs. Masura using her Calendly. If you would like to talk to Mrs. Masura, you can reach her 

at bmasura@grantbulldogs.org or (847) 973-3439.  
 

Prepping for College 

• College Information Night—September 4, 6:30-8:30 PM 

 Are you ready to take the next step in your educational journey? Join us for our College Information Night in 

the Auditorium, where you can learn everything you need to know about preparing for college and securing 

financial aid. Mrs. Masura and a representative from the Illinois Student Assistance Commission (ISAC) will 

be hosting a comprehensive presentation on financial aid. This is a fantastic opportunity to get all your 

questions answered, learn about the financial aid process, and discover valuable tips on how to set yourself 

up for success in college. Whether you're a senior gearing up for graduation or a junior starting to think 

about college applications, this event is perfect for you and your family. Don’t miss out on this chance to 

gather essential information and take the first steps towards your future. 

• College Application Workshops 

 Are you ready to start your college application process? Our CCC is here to help with a series of College 

Application Workshops hosted by Mrs. Masura. These workshops are designed to guide you through every 

step of your college application journey. From writing compelling essays for the Common Application to 

understanding how to request and use letters of recommendation, Mrs. Masura will provide expert advice 

and support. All workshops will take place in the CCC, offering a focused environment to work on your 

applications, get feedback, and ask any questions you might have. To ensure a spot in the workshop and 

receive a pass, students must sign up beforehand: College Applications Drop-Ins Sign-Up. Don’t miss this 

valuable opportunity to get ahead on your college applications and make sure you're putting your best foot 

forward! 

 Thursday, September 5—Periods 7-11 

 Wednesday, September 18—All Lunch Periods 

 Tuesday, October 1—Periods 1-5/6 

 Wednesday, October 23—All Lunch Periods 

• Financial Aid Assistance 

 Financial Aid Presentation—September 4, 6:30 PM 

 FSA ID Workshop—October 29 

• Students, don’t miss our FSA ID Workshops, where you can get help setting up your FSA ID to start 

the FAFSA process. Sign up today to reserve your spot and ensure you’re ready to apply for financial 

aid: FSA ID Workshop Sign-Up 

 FAFSA Workshop—December 10, 5:00-7:00 PM 

• Join us for our FAFSA workshop to help families get started on the financial aid process and answer 

any questions. Please bring a computer, Social Security number, 2023 federal tax return, FSA ID, 

driver’s license, a list of colleges the student is applying to, and an up-to-date bank statement.  

 

College & Career Center 
Explore. Discover. Achieve. 

Continues on page 23... 

https://calendly.com/bmasura/1-on-1-with-ms-masura
mailto:bmasura@grantbulldogs.org
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E45AAAB2FA5FDC25-50838585-college#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E45AAAB2FA5FDC25-50732466-fsaidworkshop#/
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Continued from page 22... 

 FAFSA Office Hours—December 11, 10:00 AM—1:30 PM 

• Mrs. Masura is available for office hours in the CCC during the school day to assist students with the 

FAFSA and answer any questions they may have. Students are encouraged to sign up in advance to 

secure their spot and make the most of this valuable resource. Don't miss out on the opportunity for 

one-on-one guidance: FAFSA Office Hours Sign-Up 
NCAA 

• NCAA Eligibility Workshop—September 5, 7:00-8:30 PM 

 Attention all Lake County student-athletes and their families! Libertyville High School 

is hosting an informative NCAA Eligibility Workshop that you won't want to miss. 

This event is open to all student-athletes in Lake County and their families, offering 

valuable insights into the college athletics recruitment process. Kristen Dowell, the 

Assistant Director of Admissions—Chicagoland at the University of Nebraska-

Lincoln, is the guest speaker for the evening and will provide an in-depth overview of NCAA requirements 

for aspiring college athletes. The workshop will cover essential topics such as academic eligibility, 

recruitment guidelines, and tips for navigating the recruitment process effectively. Whether you are just 

beginning your athletic journey or are already deep into the recruiting process, this workshop is a great 

opportunity to gain crucial knowledge and ask questions directly to an expert in the field. Don’t miss out on 

this chance to prepare for your future as a college athlete. 
 

College of Lake County (CLC) & Tech Campus Opportunities 

• Tech Campus Field Trips 

 Attention sophomores and juniors! Mrs. Masura is 

organizing field trips to the Lake County Tech Campus for 

students interested in exploring the various programs they 

offer. This is a fantastic opportunity to learn more about the hands-on technical education available to you 

next year. If you are considering attending the Tech Campus, make sure to speak with Mrs. Masura or your 

school counselor to express your interest and get more details. You can also check out the Tech Campus 

Program Highlights video to explore their programs and see what might be the right fit for you. Don’t miss 

this chance to discover exciting educational opportunities and prepare for your future career! 

• CLC College Fair—October 17, 6:00-8:00 PM 

 The College of Lake County (CLC) is hosting an exciting college fair, offering students a fantastic 

opportunity to meet college representatives, learn about various programs of study, ask questions, and 

attend a financial aid workshop. This event is perfect for anyone looking to gather information and support 

during their college search process. Lake County high school students and their parents or guardians are 

invited to chat with representatives from over 150 colleges and universities. This is a great chance to explore 

different options and get personalized advice directly from college representatives. Be sure to register in 

advance to attend this valuable event and take a significant step toward your future:  

CLC Regional College Fair 
 

Military Visits 

• Representatives from various branches of the military will be on campus throughout the year to discuss 

opportunities for students interested in pursuing a career in the military. They will provide valuable information 

on enlistment, scholarships, and other military programs.  

 Air Force—TBD 

 Army—1st Tuesday of the month 

 Navy—1st Thursday of the month 

 Illinois Army National Guard—

1st Monday of the month 

 

 Marines—3rd Tuesday of the 

month 

 Air National Guard—TBD 

Continues on page 24... 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E45AAAB2FA5FDC25-50732472-fafsa#/
https://youtu.be/Fx7Rng6pQ7Q?si=X0WXr-4xipy4LMho
https://youtu.be/Fx7Rng6pQ7Q?si=X0WXr-4xipy4LMho
https://www.clcillinois.edu/news-and-events/events/illinois-regional-college-fair
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What GCHS Seniors Need to Know 

• College & Career Planning 

 Mrs. Masura in the CCC can help with post high-school planning, trades, apprenticeships, resume building, 

job shadowing, career interest surveys, and much, much more. Email bmasura@grantbulldogs.org to get 

your planning process started today! 

• FAFSA 

 Applications will be accepted starting in December. 

• Military Options 

 The U.S. military has five branches of service: the Army, Navy, Air Force, Coast Guard, and Marine Corps. 

For more information on each of Grant’s military representatives, check out our Military Information Sheet. 

• College Fairs 

 NACAC National College Fair—October 5, 11:00 AM—3:00 PM 

 Illinois College Fairs 

• The IACAC College Fair Committee is pleased to announce that the 2024-2025 College Fair Calendar is 

now live! The calendar also includes IACAC Recognized, Transfer, City of Chicago, and local NACAC 

fairs. 

• Planning on Attending CLC? 

 Meet with our College and Career Navigator, Mrs. Landmann, in the CCC on most Mondays, Tuesdays, and 

Fridays. If you already have a CLC account and ID number, you can schedule an appointment through 

Navigate360. If you haven't applied yet, please make an appointment to discuss your next steps:  

Ms. Landmann’s Calendly.  

 CLC Application 

• ISAC 

 ISAC is your trusted source for college planning information in Illinois. For any questions about financial 

aid, college, or to sign up for reminders, text our experts at (847) 243-6470. Grant's representative, Emily 

Coveny, is here to assist you.  

• SchooLinks, Common App, & Scholarships 

 SchooLinks is a complete set of tools for 

college and career readiness to enable K-

12 school districts to improve student 

performance and empower educators. 

• SchooLinks Student Experience 

Video 

• Searching for colleges and managing 

applications 

• How to complete your letter of 

recommendation brag sheet 

• SchooLinks guide to Common App 

 If you qualify for a fee waiver, please complete 

the “student” section of the fee waiver form and 

email your school counselor. 

 Finding Scholarships Through SchooLinks 

Continues on page 25... 

Continued from page 23... 

Visit the College & Career Center section of our website for more information & updates! 

mailto:bmasura@grantbulldogs.org
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1G2WEhPgt_9NqL55arngRHsBjIgpiL5McHdkdh8a5hoA/edit
https://www.iacac.org/college-fairs/#list/?view_17_filters=%5B%5D
https://clcillinois.navigate.eab.com/app/#/authentication/remote/
https://calendly.com/jenny_landmann_clc
https://clcadmissions.my.site.com/application/TX_SiteLogin?startURL=%2Fapplication%2FTargetX_Portal__PB
mailto:emily.coveny@illinois.gov
mailto:emily.coveny@illinois.gov
https://youtu.be/rTOTPHuq9t4?si=8DvLm79_Y7WSp_2K
https://youtu.be/rTOTPHuq9t4?si=8DvLm79_Y7WSp_2K
https://youtu.be/oheqPtjk7RU?si=bRhVItB8bs-fEvdr
https://youtu.be/oheqPtjk7RU?si=bRhVItB8bs-fEvdr
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1zYfJ27tTrn3jRf3XKqWHUgRpxfE7yLE4gUQ3bPajusg/edit#slide=id.g27e2c2ca339_0_3
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1zYfJ27tTrn3jRf3XKqWHUgRpxfE7yLE4gUQ3bPajusg/edit#slide=id.g27e2c2ca339_0_3
https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:VA6C2:ec140c70-7cae-4438-a90c-b2893cad5546
https://www.nacacnet.org/wp-content/uploads/2024-feewaiver-fillable.pdf
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1692732517/westervillek12ohus/w7wje0ouvutri6ydtevo/ScholarshipsviaSchoolinks.pdf
https://www.grantbulldogs.org/families/student-services/college-career-center
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TEAM Live is back! Every Friday we are 

bringing announcements straight to your 

TEAM room beginning at 8:40 AM. If you  

ever miss a TEAM Live or are looking for 

more information, check out our 

Announcements.  

Working together to create success for your student. 
 

Parent University is a series of workshops and events designed to 

support parents, guardians, and caregivers. Pre-registration is 

encouraged but not required. RSVP by completing our  

Parent University Registration Form. 

Most events run from 6:00 - 8:30 p.m. A reminder Skyward message will be emailed to parents the week before  

the event. Any available recordings and resources can be found on the Parent University webpage on the GCHS 

website. This year, we are hosting a special series of Social Emotional Learning sessions for parents and caregivers  

to support the emotional health of their students. Parents and caregivers are encouraged to attend all or drop in  

for a single event. 
 

September 11 – Real Talk - A Conversation About Drugs & Alcohol 

October 9 – Technology Safety/Digital Citizenship 

November 6 – AP & Dual Credit Night 

December 4 – Mental Health Awareness 

January – What parents need to know... (video release only)   

February 26 – Career & Technical Education 

Military Information 
Student Directory 

 

As part of federal legislation, schools are required to release directory information for all students as requested by military 

recruiters. Student Directory Information includes the student’s name, address, and phone number. Parents have the right to 

request that this information not be disclosed without written consent. If a parent wishes not to disclose directory 

information about their student, direct a written or email request to jmartin@grantbulldogs.org by October 4, 2024. There is 

no reason for you to give a written or email request for your student if you already have done so.  The written or email  

request will remain on file for the remainder of the student’s high school career.  

https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PLD341LzdfskhBawdl0gNWcxwUS8Np0WHV
https://www.grantbulldogs.org/about-gchs/announcements
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSegah9oys8df3G0GEX3UZ4R_m23XQi63IDx4uYZEBejYhVn_w/viewform
https://www.grantbulldogs.org/families/parent-university
https://www.grantbulldogs.org/fs/pages/1000
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Bulldog Happenings 
FCCLA Nationals 

Environmental Club 

We are thrilled to share that 

Zuzanna Janicki proudly 

represented GCHS at the FCCLA 

National Leadership Conference 

in Seattle, WA this July. 

Competing in the Fashion 

Construction STAR Event, she 

achieved a remarkable Gold  

medal and a Top Ten placement  

in recognition of her outstanding 

performance! Her  

accomplishment at the national level is a testament to her 

hard work, unwavering passion, and creativity in fashion 

construction. Congratulations and well done, Zuzanna! 

Our Environmental Club has 

been making significant strides 

in improving our local 

community! Thanks to their 

efforts, we’ve successfully 

added a SWALCO bin to our 

campus as part of the Clothing 

& Textile Collection program. 

In 2023 alone, our bin collected 

an impressive 4,685 pounds of 

clothing, averaging 390 pounds per month. This 

initiative not only helps reduce waste but also supports 

sustainable practices by keeping textiles out of landfills. 

We are deeply appreciative of the Environmental 

Club’s dedication and encourage all community 

members to make use of the SWALCO bin on campus. 

By donating your old clothes, you contribute to a 

greener future and help us continue to make a positive 

impact on our environment. Thank you for supporting 

this valuable program! 

1/2 Century Bike Ride 

Mrs. Collins challenged her Spring 2024 PE classes to 

complete a half-century ride (50 miles) on the spin bikes 

within five classes. While this may have seemed like a 

daunting task, her students showed incredible 

determination and perseverance. The top two riders from 

each class period were named Class Champions, and the 

period with the highest cumulative miles was crowned 

the Overall Champion. 
 

3rd Hour Freshmen Winners: Isaac Foote 

and Zander Herring pedaled an impressive 

63.1 miles, contributing to a total of 322.1 

miles for the class. 

 

4th Hour Freshmen Winners: Isabelle 

Miranda and Jacob Johnson rode a total of 

40.0 miles, with the class collectively 

reaching 304.4 miles. 

 

5th Hour IEP Winners: Chris Davis and 

Ricky Alvarez-Espinoza completed 50.0 

miles, leading their class to a total of 150.5 

miles. 

 

10th Hour IEP Winners: Brian Melton and 

Nevaeh Shireman rode 33.7 miles, bringing 

their class total to 159.3 miles and winning 

the donut party. 

 

11th Hour Freshmen Winners: Elijah 

Williams and Erioluwa Obisesan pedaled 

44.8 miles each, pushing their class total to 

347.7 miles. As the Overall Champions, the 

11th Hour class earned a donut party to 

celebrate their hard work! 

 

Congratulations to all the students for  

their dedication and effort in this 

challenging activity! 

 
*10th & 11th winning class pictures to the left. 



 

 

We are thrilled to announce that one of our very own cheerleaders, Peyton 

Atkocaitis, has been selected to represent the U.S. National Youth All Girl Team 

at the ICU Pan American Championships in Canada this September. This 

prestigious event will take place from September 26th to 30th, with semi-finals 

on the 28th and finals on the 29th. 
 

Peyton's cheer journey began when she was just 8 years old, and she has always 

dreamed of trying out for the U.S. National team. "It's always been a big goal of 

mine," Peyton shared. "It seemed like such an amazing experience and 

opportunity that not many get to have. So, once I found out they had open spots 

and they were in Illinois, I took the opportunity." 
 

Her experience with the Grant Community High School cheer program has 

played a significant role in preparing her for this incredible opportunity. "The 

Grant program helped me prepare for the National team by building my 

leadership skills and providing support from my teammates and coaches," 

Peyton said. "Being a part of this program has really built my character and 

confidence and has helped me be where I am today." 
 

As Peyton gears up for the championships in Canada, her training schedule is 

intense. With teammates flying in from all over the United States, they practice 

every weekend, dedicating Saturdays and Sundays to five-hour-long sessions. 

"For the next couple of weeks, it will look like long weekends and lots of hard 

work as my team prepares for Canada," Peyton explained. Her favorite stunt in 

their routine is the "hand to hands double down," showcasing her enthusiasm 

and commitment to the sport. 
 

After competing in September, Peyton will age out of the current national team. 

However, her journey doesn't end there. "There are multiple different age groups 

in the program, so depending on where my age group locates after Canada, I'll 

decide what to do next," she said. "But my ultimate goal would be to make the 

junior all-girl team next." 
 

We are incredibly proud of Peyton's accomplishments and dedication to cheerleading. Her hard work and passion for 

the sport have brought her this far, and we can't wait to see her shine on the international stage. Best of luck, Peyton, 

at the ICU Pan American Championships—we know you'll make Grant Community High School proud! 
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Bulldog Happenings 
Peyton Atkocaitis to Represent U.S. at ICU Pan American Championships 

Peyton Atkocaitis, Grant Cheer 



 

 

KEEP IT RED 
It may be a new year, but the message remains the same: Bulldogs Keep It RED! At the start of every school year, we roll 

out several lessons that teach our Bulldogs what it means to Keep It RED, how they can earn/redeem Bulldog Bucks, and 

what are expected student behaviors. At Grant, we have built a culture around being respectful, engaged, and dependable 

(RED). We expect our students to display those three characteristics in all areas of the school and while representing 

Grant. These expectations go further than our building and will most likely follow you your entire life. To aid in the 

understanding and development of these attributes, our PBIS Committee has implemented strategies and programs that 

make Grant a great place for students to thrive. 
 

In addition to these lessons, we are in the middle of our Be On Time Challenge. This challenge pushes students to exhibit 

RED behaviors by showing up to their classes on time. By showing up to class on time, they are respectful of academic 

time, can be fully engaged in the curriculum, and are seen as dependable students to all. For this challenge, we are offering 

an ice cream party to the grade level with the lowest amount of tardies, as well as Bulldog Cup Points. Along with the 

grade level prize, all students with zero tardies will be entered into a raffle to win Homecoming tickets. This challenge is 

running through September 4 so keep an eye out for an announcement soon regarding our winners!  
 

Throughout the year, we will highlight students and staff who are Keeping It RED through our X account, 

@KeepingItRED. Make sure to follow us for updates!  
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September 
Sept. 4   School Improvement Meeting, 9:25 AM Flex Time Start 

Sept. 11   Progress Report 

    School Improvement Meeting, 9:25 AM Flex Time Start 

    Parent University: A Real Talk About Drugs & Alcohol 

Sept. 16   Dancing with the Dogs 

Sept. 18   School Improvement Meeting, 9:25 AM Flex Time Start 

    Homecoming Block Party & Powderpuff Game 

Sept. 19   Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony 

    Board of Education Meeting 

Sept. 20   Homecoming Football Game 

Sept. 21   Homecoming Parade & Dance 

Sept. 24   Freshman & Sophomore Picture Day 

Sept. 25   School Improvement Meeting, 9:25 AM Flex Time Start 

Sept. 26   Junior & Senior Picture Day 
 

October 
Oct. 2   School Improvement Meeting, 9:25 AM Flex Time Start 

Oct. 9   School Improvement Meeting, 9:25 AM Flex Time Start 

    Blood Drive Sign-Up 

    Parent University: Tech Safety & Digital Citizenship   

Oct. 11   Institute Day, No Student Attendance 

Oct. 14   Columbus Day, Legal School Holiday 

Oct. 15   Progress Report 

Oct. 16   School Improvement Meeting, 9:25 AM Flex Time Start 

Oct. 18   Blood Drive 

Oct. 23   School Improvement Meeting, 9:25 AM Flex Time Start 

Oct. 24   Parent-Teacher-Student Conferences, 5:00-8:00 PM 

Oct. 25   Parent-Teacher-Student Conferences, 8:00-11:00 AM 

    No Student Attendance 

Oct. 29   Yearbook Picture Retakes 

Oct. 30   School Improvement Meeting, 9:25 AM Flex Time Start 
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